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	Learning Together, Believing Together                                                        E-mail: office@barcombe.e-sussex.sch.uk   

Website: www.barcombe.e-sussex.sch
Thursday 16th June, 2016
Dear Parents / Carers
We’ve had a very busy start to the final term of the academic year and the children are well into their new learning journeys.
Following on from their visit to the beach, Hedgehogs and Squirrels are now on a learning journey called ‘Under the sea – over the sea’, all about the seaside. They are developing their geography skills as part of this exciting work. 
Owls, Foxes and Badgers are working on a learning journey called ‘Active Earth’ which is also geography-based. They are finding out all about mountains, volcanoes and earthquakes!
Safety in Action

On Friday, May 27th, Year 6 took part in Safety in Action at Newhaven Fort. This annual event is organised in association with the emergency service to highlight to the children health and safety issues in everyday life. Through fun role-play activities the children learned about keeping themselves safe in challenging situations. All schools in the local area attend this event and there is a competition to see which school achieves the most points for answering questions sensibly and working well as a team. I am delighted to tell you that this year, Barcombe won the event! We have had a trophy presented and also have been given £250 as prize money from the Rotary Club. Well done, Year 6!

Uniform During the Summer Terms

Please ensure the children are wearing the appropriate school uniform. This includes white or black socks and shoes which must be black and have non-marking soles. Trainers, boots and sandals are not part of our school uniform. Please bear the correct uniform requirements in mind over the next few weeks and months as you are thinking about buying new uniform items for September. I have attached the uniform list for your reference.

PE kit should be in school every day. We suggest, particularly at this time of year when the children can get quite hot during PE sessions, that PE kit is brought into school on a Monday, kept here all week and then taken home for a wash at weekends. 

Please send the children to school with a named water bottle and a sun hat if the forecast is for a warm day.  

Sports Day

Sports Day is on Friday, July 1st. Let’s hope for fine weather!

Your child will need to have a t-shirt the colour of the school team he/she is in (blue, green, yellow or red). Please check with your child’s teacher if you are unsure which colour is correct for your child. 

Sports Day will begin at 9.15am with a parade of all the athletes and will finish at the end of the school day. There will be time for a picnic lunch. More details to follow in a separate letter.

Bikeability
You may recently have spotted Year 6 children out and about on bikes during the school day. This was part of their Bikeability training. Bikeability is offered to all Year 6 children and is designed to teach them how to ride safely with an awareness of potential hazards and have an understanding of the rules of the road. The trainers were impressed with the skills and the politeness of the children who worked with them. 
Village Fete

Children from Foxes and Owls will be singing at the village fete this Saturday. They will be singing songs from the 60s to the 80s and will be waving their flags to greet the Queen. Please come along and support the singers in their efforts. It is not too late for Foxes and Owls to decide to join us! It should be a great occasion with a fly past and lots of exciting activities on offer. 
Values

This term, the value the children are focussing on is Trust. Through listening to stories from a range of religions and sharing /discussing artefacts, the children will develop their understanding of trust as the basis for all relationships.
Yours sincerely 
Mrs Force
Head of School
DATES FOR THE DIARY
Saturday 18th June – Foxes and Owls singing at Barcombe Village Fete (2.15pm)

Tuesday 21st June – Year 6 Leavers’ Service – Crowborough (1.15pm)
Thursday 23rd June – Hedgehogs class assembly; Year 6 Sports Morning at Chailey School
Monday 27th – Thursday 30th June – Year 6 Bikeability Group 2

Thursday 30th June – Squirrels class assembly

Friday 1st July – Sports Day

Monday 4th  - Wednesday 6th July – PGL – Year 6

Tuesday 5th July – New to Reception taster session (1.30-2.30pm)

Thursday 7th July – Reception Welly Walk

Thursday 7th July – Foxes class assembly

Friday 8th July – Patina (Owls)

Thursday 14th July – Badgers class assembly

Friday 15th July – Year 6 Break Out of Barcombe

Friday 15th July – PTA end of year disco 5pm – 7pm

Thursday 21st July – Leavers’ Assembly

Thursday 21st July – End of Term
Uniform:

Girls: grey skirt/dress/pinafore dress/trousers or green and white striped or checked dress. White blouse or polo neck shirt. School sweatshirt or green cardigan.

Black, sensible shoes (very low heel; no sandals, boots or trainers)

Boys: grey trousers/shorts. White shirt or polo shirt. School sweatshirt or green jumper.

Black shoes (not trainers)

PE kit (kept in a drawstring bag: black or bottle green shorts (tracksuit bottoms in winter) White t shirt. Slip on black plimsolls (non-marking soles) or trainers (non-marking soles).
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